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Calendar dates 

Parent Events

* 22nd November 10-12: Disability Benefits –

Online

* 28th November 9.30-10.30 – Communication 

Workshop, Cressex Site (all parents)

Parent Volunteers
Every Thursday (from 15.09.22) 9-10.30am 
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Dear Parents and Carers,

As the weather is getting colder and we start to
turn our thoughts towards Christmas we have a
huge amount of activities happening at school.

Firstly we are very pleased that we have
managed to re-open the swimming pool for two
departments; Coral and Woodlands. We have
spent a huge amount of time and money
ensuring we have appropriately trained staff and
safe equipment. We have booked additional
training to make sure we can open this up to
more departments across the year. We continue
to work with Bucks Swimming Team to keep
everyone safe moving forward. Mikey and Janine
are our new swim teacher and lifeguard have
used their time away from the pool getting to
know the pupils across both sites.

The Professionals Fayre took place last week and
Liz did an amazing job getting so many people
together to share knowledge and resources.
Thank you to everyone who came. She is hosting
a Transitions Fayre in the new year, so please see
below for details and put the date in your diaries.

Lots of classes have been out and about with
Pearl Class going on a Gruffalo Hunt at Wendover
Woods, Coral department going on a train
journey and Squirrel Class enjoying go-karting.
Rainbow and Little Wings also had the farm
animals come to school to see them.

A huge thank you to everyone who has sent
items in for the Christmas Bazaar. We look
forward to seeing as many of you there as
possible. (Please see the flyer below).

Finally I have been lucky enough to see some of
the photographs that Sophie has taken this
week. She is aiming to cover the whole school as
soon as possible and will update you on details
on how to buy them when she is ready.

I may see some of you tomorrow (Saturday 18th

November) at the Christmas Light being turned
on in High Wycombe as I will be on the Mayors
Appeal table raising money for the school.

Have a lovely weekend,

Rachel Chapman

Attendance reminder

We continue to focus on good attendance
for all our pupils and request that holidays
are not booked in term time.

Newsletter Dates 2023-24

Please note the dates for the newsletters 
being sent out this year are:

• September - 15th

• October - 13th

• November - 17th

• December - Tuesday 19th (end of term)
• January - 19th

• February - 23rd

• March - Thursday 28th (end of term)
• April - 26th

• May - 24th

• June - 28th

• July - Tuesday 23rd July (end of term)
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Coral
Hi All,
This term we have created some wonderful
experiences for the learners in Coral. Both the Seahorse
and Starfish class were able to access The Trip on the
Train. Both trips were a success and all learners were
fascinated by being on the train, stopping at the
stations then getting off and using the ticket barrier to
tap in and out. One highlight from this term for me was
when learners from the Coral and Gemstones
Department walked down to the memorial and laid
their poppy wreaths. All learners stood in silence and
listened to the last post; it made me very proud. On
Wednesday, we all got back in the pool! Every learner
had their turn and all had a fantastic time, I think the
adults had just as much fun as the learners! Special
thank you to Mikey and Janine, our Swimming Teacher
and Lifeguard. I think it's fair to say we have been very
busy in Coral this term and with Christmas around the
corner we have more fun activities coming up. Thanks,

Izzy
Coppice
Hello everyone!
We have lots of exciting things to share in the
Coppice. Squirrel Class have recently started going to
Bucks New Uni to take part in some dance sessions.
They were even able to share some moves during
our assembly! Deer Class continue improving their
cooking skills with Chef Michael and Fox Class have
been very busy learning how to fill in forms and
creating things to sell at the Christmas Bazaar! The
whole department has also been putting lots of
effort to organize our ‘Children in Need Bake Off’. I
am sure it will be SPOTacular😊

Rainbow
It has been lovely to welcome the children back after
half term, they have all settled back really well. Thank
you to all of you that sent in 'Wow' moments from
the holidays, it's always so lovely to see what the
children have been up to. Our topic this term is
'Animals.' This week we had our farm visit which was
a huge success and very much enjoyed by the
children. We were also lucky enough to have a visit
from Nellie, our therapy dog. Sam

Little Wings
This term One of our Little Wings classes, Beetle ages 5-7 are
buddying up with one of our Lower Secondary Coppice
classes, Deer ages 10-13. Beetle and Deer classes meet up
every Thursday afternoon for half an hour. This is to
encourage social skills across the school. We are currently
focusing on communication and interaction between the
two classes in a structured play-based environment. From
this experience the older children in Deer class are learning
further life skills such as a teamwork, cooperation, and
responsibility whilst the younger children in Beetle class are
spending time with role models whilst sharing their
activities. Our initial meetings have been very successful, and
the adults have been extremely impressed and proud of the
way the children have engaged in this activity. Sebastian

Patri: Hello! We just had the Mobil farm visit and it was so
positive and fun for all pupil sin the department. I hope
class team got to share some beautiful photos with you all.
Sophie has also come and done a fantastic job trying to
capture all pupils in class and i have to say that it was more
challenging than teaching in some occasions! Dates for
your calendar are: most of you have started to receive your
Annual review appointments, please when received could
you dojo your teacher confirming if you can make the
appointment or reschedule (give alternative dates) and
could you also make them aware if you preferer a team's
meeting (online) or face to face (in school). As I will be
leading all 33 reviews, I will make the process a bit easier.
Thank you so much and have a lovely weekend, Patri.

Treetops
It has been great seeing the students back after half term
and continuing to make lots of progress in class and out in
the community. Hawk class has been enjoying travel
training and bowling, Kestrel class has lots of fun practising
numbers and looking for different shapes, Owl class has
been very lucky to cook with chef Michael, Red Kite class
love their bucket sessions and Falcon class enjoys literacy
lessons. Students loved the firemen visit las week. They
were very happy to see the fire engine on the playground.
We’ve also had so much fun being SPOTacular to support
Children in Need charity. The Christmas Bazaar is on the
2nd of December at Downley. Thank you for your support
and hope to see you there! Have a lovely weekend. Magda.
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News from around the school
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November Staffing Update 

A warm welcome to the following new starters:

Cressex:
Disha Mondal – Teaching Assistant 
Change in Role –
Congratulations to Holly Walker – SSA Role at Cressex (FTC)
Good Luck to Brittany Arthur who has started her Maternity Leave – we can’t wait 
to hear your wonderful baby news! 

Downley:
Sharmaine Lampkin -Teaching Assistant
Janice Fletcher – Teaching Assistant
Susan West – Teaching Assistant
Louise Allen – Teaching Assistant

Goodbye to:-
Ayesha Shabir
Nowshin Anjum
Mei Fok
Deepa Sreenivisan
Bianca Hernandez 
Zoe Colban



Parent Ambassador Update

Last week, we were delighted to welcome about 35 different local and national
organisations that support families with children with SEND to our school for our
Professionals Fayre. Many parents found it really useful and learnt lots about different
activities or support that they could access for their child or family.

I am now planning for the Transitions Fayre on 28th February next year! If you have ever
wondered what comes next after your child leaves Chiltern Wood School at 19 then this
will be an invaluable event for you. We will have care providers, colleges, social activities
for adults with SEND, volunteering opportunities, post 18 health and social care teams,
and lots more. Do pop the date in your diary now!

Liz



Parent Ambassador Update

There are some really good events and training coming up at school:

Liz
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Parent Ambassador Update

The following are by external organisations:

Liz

This covers all the basics, and you'll leave with a 
whole new toolbox of strategies that are easy to 
get started with straight away, and which can 
really make all the difference. 
Topics include: 
• physical violence towards other people 

and/or pets;
• controlling behaviour; 
• property destruction;
• using inappropriate and offensive language

Click link to find out more and to book -
https://www.newboldhope.com/page/320699-
autumn-series-2023

In this session, we’ll be sharing dozens of easy-to-

do strategies and ideas that really can make a 

significant difference towards having a much 

happier and easier Christmas time this year.

We’ll be looking at many of the things that help to 

create the so-called perfect Traditional Christmas. 

We’ll examine why some of them don’t always 

work for a child who gets overwhelmed and out-

of-control very easily, and what you can do to 

make things easier for all of you.

We’ll also look at strategies which can help any 

other children or teenagers feel happier and safer 

over Christmas, as well as looking at ways you can 

cope much better as well.

There are 2 more sessions on:

• 12th December from 8-10pm - Practical 

strategies to reduce the sensory overload 

and the impact of change and transitions at 

Christmas

• 14th December from 8-10pm - Practical 

Strategies to Help you Reduce your Parental 

Overwhelm and Exhaustion at Christmas

There is a discount if you book all 3 and you can 

access each session for 4 weeks afterwards. 

Click link to find out more and to book

https://www.newboldhope.com/page/323037

https://www.newboldhope.com/page/320699-autumn-series-2023
https://simplero.com/d/ztKuTUR6Gq7rggO_/c/5155450/2


Parent Ambassador Update

The following are by external organisations:

Liz

To book, go to 

https://www.myfamilycoach.com/paren

t-class-mental-wellbeing-

communication-conversations-creating-

routines-that-work-for-your-child/

https://myfamilycoach.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4cbac7560028730f613ef6881&id=10e167b004&e=a58e1a1535


Parent Ambassador Update

The following are by external organisations:



If your child has had a temperature of 37.8 and or above they can return to school 

after they've been fever- free for 24 hours without antipyretics. 

Antipyretics are medicines such as liquid paracetamol (Calpol) and liquid ibuprofen (Nurofen).


